

Guild Officers

President

Deb Marshall 716-535-6270 gueenbeeguilter@juno.com

Vice President

Joan Rockenbrock 716-694-5732 rockenbrockjoan@aol.com

Co Vice President

Rene Harbison 716-553-3397 renesleeters@aol.com

Secretary

Donna Clark 716-628-9399 dmflclark@roadrunner.com

Treasurer

Kelly Miller 716-480-8910 millerkelly58@gmail.com

Newsletter Editor

Linda Wegrzyn
716-510-1040
tcbearclaw@aol.com
mo14132@gmail.com

TWIN CITY QUILTERS GUILD

www.twincityquilterguild.org

September 2025 Volume 36 #9

Dear Quilters.

If you missed the annual picnic earlier this month, you shorted yourself of an amazing time! We had great food, grand conversations and it turned out that even with a committee of one - Marty Held (chair and committee!) an event could be successful. Marty even succeeded in getting members up and about to play her bingo game. I'm generally not a fan of games but this one hit it out of the ballpark - great job Marty. Thanks! September's meeting will be jam packed. We will start it off by meeting Chris Biggie the new Linus Coordinator. Please welcome her to her post. Ms Biggie will be available to answer any questions you may have. Also at our September meeting there will be a program featuring Linda Hunter. Ms Hunter is doing a hands on workshop on September 20. Registration for this workshop has closed, since it is full. I anticipate we will be given our workshop list of what we need at the meeting.

Also, our own show 'n' share will start off with a presentation of the quilt by the Southtown Quilt Guild that will be raffled off in October. Member of that Guild, Sally Monheim, and our guild member, Cindy Primosch will have tickets available to purchase that night for this stunning work of art.

Remember- Pam and Liz are on the election committee. When they call you, please be open to considering

becoming our next president for 2026. Elections will be held this fall.

Deb

No Meeting minutes for August

Milestone Madness

Check out your UFO's and make a list of what you want to do with them. Make a list to bring to the guild and keep one for yourself. If you want to finish it, if it needs to have binding on, if it needs more fabric, if it needs to be cut and even if it needs to go to another home put it on your list. If you accomplish it, bring it to the guild meeting and we will check it off your list. For each accomplishment your name will go into the Milestone Madness box and at the December party there will be prizes.

Any questions: Joan 716-694-5732

Hostesses for September

Joan Rockenbrock Kelly Tooley Loretta Crane Pam Schnell

Paula Wasieczko

Let's wish a "Happy Birthday" to the following quilters for the month of September:

Faye Vogt 9/1 Linda Smyth 9/5 Dee Judy 9/10

Donna Clark 9/14 Joanne Sentman 9/25



PROJECT LINUS

Month	Quilts made from kits	Quilts made from their own Stash	Totals	Grand Totals	
2024				7104	
1-2025	10	3	13	7117	
2-2025	10	22	32	7149	
3-2025	16	1	17	7166	
4-2025	15	11	26	7192	
5-2025	15	15	30	7222	
6-2025	7	9	16	7238	
7-2025	2	0	2	7240	
8-2025	1	3	4	7244	
9-2025					
10-2025					
11-2025					
12-2026		<u> </u>			
	2025 Grand Total				

Thank all who have consistently donated your time, talents, fabric and the quilting to Project Linus.

We can add 6 more to our chart with 2 for July and 4 August

Bringing our total to 7244.

Please mark your calendars for our Linus Day---Saturday September 27th 9-3

Lunch will be provided, but please bring your own coffee/beverage.

Come join us, ALL ARE WELCOME--we need sewers, ironers, crocheters

Sign up at the September meeting, or contact me at 716-695-5613.

As always, with very grateful hearts---Co-chairs, Sue, Cindy, Linda